
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON  6 APRIL 2006 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

CROS.37/06
DRAFT PERFORMANCE PLAN 2006/07

A report of the Head of Policy and Performance Services (SP.16/06) was submitted enclosing an initial draft of the text of the Best Value Performance Plan for 2006/07.  The Plan had been considered by the Executive on 20 March 2006 (EX.050/06) and had been referred to the three Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consultation.

The Policy and Performance Officer advised that the Performance Indicator information would be added to the Plan at the end of May 2006 when it had been quality assured.  Special meetings of the Executive had been arranged for 25 May and 26 June 2006 prior to the finalised Performance Plan and Performance Indicator information going to the City Council for approval at a special meeting on 29 June 2006.

Members made the following comments and observations :

(a)
The Chairman noted that the column “why performance did not reach our expectations” would need to be completed where appropriate.

(b)
A Member considered that the document could be written in more user-friendly terms.  He drew attention to the use of “we will” or “the Council will” and considered that this should be standardised using just one of these phrases.

(c)
A Member noted that in the entries under “Details of Performance,” a number of columns were blank.

The Policy and Performance Officer reported that the draft Plan was a working document and that this information would be included when available.  The information related to Performance Indicators which was currently being compiled.  Members would see a further revised draft of the Performance Plan in June 2006.

RESOLVED – (1) That the comments of this Committee be forwarded to the Executive.

(2)
That this Committee is satisfied that the draft Performance Plan meets the requirements of the Local Government Act 1999.







